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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, April 21, 2015
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, April 21, 2015 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m. Board members present were Dean Ward, Andy Rumley, Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch, and Ricky Hall. Kenneth Dixon and Bill Teer were absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Interim City Planner, Frankie Maness, City Manager, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician, and Michael Leinwand Special Projects Coordinator.
Chair Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board and general meeting rules. Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1. Public comment on non-agenda items. There were none.
2. Approval of the March 17, 2015 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Dean Ward. All voted in favor.
3. Committee Reports. There were none.
4. Old Business. 

a. Discussion of Development Ordinance.

Dean Ward stated that there needs to be some type of text amendment or moratorium with the payment in lieu of in the Development Ordinance. Mr. Ward said that he had done some research and contacted some surrounding municipalities, and Mebane was the only one that does take in lieu of payment other than the City of Graham. 


The other Board members agreed with him that you should not be able to skirt around the ordinance, more thought given to it or some changes made, and more clarity in the ordinance. Nathan Page said he could get some municipalities that have in lieu of payment and the Board could possibly use some of their language. Andy Rumley asked Frankie Maness how the Board should move forward at this point.

Frankie Maness said that in his opinion it was a little early to determine the effectiveness of the ordinance since only two projects have inquired.  He stated that the ordinance does not guarantee a development the ability to pay in lieu of, rather it is an option should there be a hardship.  Staff will not allow a payment in lieu if there is some question about a true hardship or if a developer is trying to use it to circumvent another rule such as stormwater.  If a developer does not agree with a staff decision, they can appeal to the board of adjustment for an administrative review.  

Mr. Ward asked if we could put a moratorium or stay for the in lieu of payment. Mr. Maness said there is a process for a moratorium, and he would need to look at that and get back with him.

It was the final consensus of the Board to get input from City Council so the discussion was left open until next month’s meeting, and possibly staff can arrange a joint meeting with City Council to discuss this item.
5.
New Business

a.
Kimrey Road Rezoning (RZ 1502) - Application by the City of Graham to initiate I-1 zoning for a portion of a parcel on Kimrey Road (GPIN 9803172212).  

Mr. Page said there is an application from Frankie Maness to initiate zoning for two parcels which is located in the NCCP and is on our side of the line of agreement with Mebane and is outside our ETJ which is why it is unzoned. The proposal is to rezone the parcels to I-1.

Mr. Maness said there is a pending petition for annexation for the parcel. As a city, we don’t leave a parcel unzoned, and since this is an industrial zone, the more restrictive zoning would be I-1 for light industrial.  Mr. Ward asked when the ETJ would be extended out there. Mr. Maness said there are no plans to extend the ETJ out there at this point. There has been some talk about unified zoning that is consistent with both cities. Mr. Maness said this parcel is outside our one mile limit. Mr. Maness said there is a line of agreement drawn on the map where Graham and Mebane have agreed as they grow, they will go to that line of agreement, and this parcel is on our side and is outside our jurisdiction. Mr. Maness said this is not a forced annexation but a noncontiguous annexation. Mr. Ward asked if they will receive all city services, and Mr. Maness said yes they would receive all city services and rules, taxes etc. 


Ricky Hall made a motion to give favorable review and pass on to City Council, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted aye.  
 
No further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Johnson
Inspections/Zoning Technician

